

# 2020-2021学年山东省临沂市兰山区八年级(上)期末 试卷

注	:满分为90分。				
_	、单项选择(共10小	题)			
1.	B. One day, a man w	m(ple), scientists ma valked into a sho(p) ar	的是。 (de) robots that look lin(d) saw a cu(te) little Does your do(g) bite?"		
2.	On rainy days, Mr. St. works.  A. an; the	tem usually takes B. an; an	umbrella and wall  C. the; an	ks to university l	1e
3.	—What's your prediction—I think we'll have	cities but	fresh water.		
	然 c	A. more; few	er B. fewer; less C.	less; more	
	答案:		D. more; less		
4.	— pieces of a  —Oh, I have three.  A. How much	dvice can you give us B. How often	s, Dr Wang? C. How many		
5.	you visit Mo	unt Meng yourself, yo	ou won't know how be	autiful it is!	
	A. Although	B. If	C. Unless		
6.	Do you thinkA. there is going to let C. there is going to let	be	hen Thanksgiving cor B. it is going to b		
7.	—Why does Linda di —I don't know. You'l A. find out		reason yourself. C. come out	D. go out	
8.	I look forward to many people.	more about Civil	Code (民法典). I beli	eve there must be	_ for

答案:



## A. learn; something useful B. learning; something useful C. learning; anything useful

	ur homework, you	A. should B. must
	答案:	C. can
—Can you come to m	y party next Sunda	ay, Jim?
, but I have	to help my parents	S.
	A. I'd love to	B. Sorry, I can't. C. You're so lucky
答案:		D. I think so
用一次,每框有一式	页剩余。	
	A. exciting B. m	nake C. things D. up E. if F. but
the wall. We will play be the (4) my ide (5) What do you thing	some games. I this we always love (	friends and pictures from popular television shows on ink that will be really (3) The food could hamburgers, ice creams and French fries). I don't know good for my birthday party.
Ted		1 A D 1 ' D D 1'1
	remember B. yours	selves C. more D. during E. you F. like



#### 三、阅读理解(共2小题)

扫码查看解析

You must know Singles' Day (Nov. 11th) in China. Many people, probably even your parents stay up late that night. They go shopping online to get big discounts (折扣). Well, the US has something like it called Black Friday.

Black Friday is the Friday after Thanksgiving. It fell on November 27th this year. It is one of the biggest shopping days in the US. Stores offer deep discounts, but they have a limited number of items. People want to start shopping for Christmas gifts, so they go shopping on this day to save money.

It's called Black Friday because shops used to record (记录) sales with black ink. So when there was a lot of black ink on the page, it meant the shop sold a lot. Shopping on Black Friday takes place at actual (实体的) stores. It is different from Singles' Day. Starting around 4 a.m., thousands of people crowd outside of stores and malls. They stand in line for hours.

When the doors open, they rush to the shelves. Sometimes they fight over things because there were only a few left. Televisions and computers are some of people's favorite things to buy.

根据短文内容,	判断下列句子正误。	正确的用"A"表示,	不正确的用"B"表示。	
1. People stay up	late on Singles' Day to	celebrate the holiday.		
2. People in the US have Black Friday on November 27th every year.				
3. People call the holiday Black Friday because shops used to record sales with black				
ink				
4. People in the U	S usually shop on the	Internet on Black Frid	lay	
5. Computers are sold very fast on Black Friday.				

Do you feel uncomfortable if you can't touch your Ipad or computer for a day? Do you often spend over two hours on the Internet each time only to play games or search the Internet? Do you know what it is? It is called Internet addiction (瘾). According to experts, the people with Internet addictions spend nearly thirty to forty hours online every week. They lose control (控制) of the time on the Internet.

A study shows that about six to ten percent of Internet users become addicted. The teenagers spend more time on the Internet than with friends and family. That's why some experts worry most about young people. It is too difficult for the teenagers to keep away from the Internet. If they have one of the following symptoms, they should be more careful.

- ★Go out with the friends less and less.
- ★They can't wait to get online again.
- ★They decide to spend a short time online, but then spend more.

How can we help the teenagers to solve this problem? Some experts advise that parents should limit (限制) their children's time for Internet use. If children can't do it, their parents can use some apps or tools (工具) on the computer to limit. Talking with them more and reading some interesting books with them can also help the teenagers.

1)	If a person	maybe he has Internet addiction.



扫码查看解析

- A. often plays games two hours a day
- B. feels uncomfortable when he can't touch his computer for a week
- C. often searches the Internet more than two hours each time
- How many hours do the people with Internet additions spend online every day?
  - A. About thirty to forty hours. B. About four to six hours.
  - C. About two to three hours.
- What does the underlined word "symptoms" mean (意思)? (3)
- A. 建议 B. 症状 C. 优点
- Why do some experts worry most about young people?
  - A. Because teenagers spend more time on the Internet than with friends and family.
  - B. Because six to ten percent of teenagers become addicted.
  - C. Because it is too difficult for the teenagers to search the Internet.
- (10) According to the passage, which is not mentioned (提到) for parents to keep the teenagers away from the Internet?
  - A. Parents can read some interesting books with teenagers.
  - B. Parents should ask the experts for help.
  - C. Parents can use some apps or tools on the computer to limit.

#### 四、补全文段(共1个题)

You don't have to feel terrible all the time on school days. Your school days can be some 14. of your happiest time! Yes, it is possible. Let me tell you what you should do.

On every weekend, take a piece of paper and write down the title "My Schedule (计划)". Under it, you write the days of the week. Next to the days you can write what you should do.

Also, try to answer the questions in class and talk about your ideas. You will be someone interesting for the teachers and someone special for your classmates.

Try to make friends with your classmates. If they don't like to make friends with you, it's fine. (3)

If you want to do something or you feel bad these days, you can discuss it with the friends It is very helpful to have friends who can reach for your hand and you trust. (4) touch your heart.

Invite your friends to your home or ask them if they'd like to hang out with you.

You could give them ideas and they may have helpful thoughts that would help both of you.

#### 根据对话内容,从方框中选出五个句子填入文中空缺处,使短文内容完整正确。

- A. I'm sure they will give you good advice.
- B. You should give yourself enough time for study and some time for activities you like to d 0.
  - C. In class, you have to listen to the teachers carefully.
  - D. Other times, do homework with them in the same time or place.
  - E. Notice if there is someone whom you feel you can be friends with.
    - F. They will get unhappy.



扫码查看解析

五、	用括号内所给单词的适当形式填空,每空格限填一词。(共8小题)			
15.	Nancy felt upset when she didn't get the (invite) to Millie's house warming.			
16.	American people often makes some ( sandwich) for their children as breakfast on weekdays.			
17.	The heavy snow made it(impossible) for me to make a big snowman.			
18.	My brother Sam is going to the concert this evening because his favorite			
19.	If people have problems, they shouldn't keep them to (they).			
20.	On Nov. 24th, 2020, scientists in China were(success) to send Chang'e 5 to the moon.			
21.	To get good grades, you'd better not make (care) mistakes in the exam.			
22.	Of all the restaurants in town, the Blue Sky has the (bad) service.			
六、	动词应用(共1小题)			
23.	Once, somebody asked a great man, "How did you make your dreams come true?"			
	The man (1) (answer), "I grow great by dreams. I do what I want			
	to do. I go to bed and think about my dreams. And when I wake up the next morning, I see a			
	way (2) (make) my dream come true. When other people (3)			
	(say) 'I can't do that. It's impossible.' I'm on the way to catch what I want.			
	Unless I work hard, my dream (4) ( not			
	come) true. "			
	That's how great people succeed. They see things in the soft wind of a spring day, or in the			
	red fire on a long winter evening. Some of us let these dreams (5) (die). They			
	only hope (6) (get) help from others. But other people protect their dreams			
	and work hard for them. And they hardly ever think of who (7) (help)			
	them to solve the problems.  So don't tall wourgelf that wour drooms are impossible. Sing your songs, droom wour			
	So don't tell yourself that your dreams are impossible. Sing your songs, dream your			

dreams and hope your hope.

### 七、补全对话(共1小题)

24. 根据对话内容, 在每个标有题号的空白处填入一个适当的句子, 使对话完整, 合乎情



景。			
Jeff: Excuse me, Alice! I'm planning a class party tomorrow. Can you com	e to the party?		
Alice: (1) I have to study for the math test the	ne day after		
tomorrow.			
Jeff: Oh yes, I forget it. (2)	?		
Alice: Sounds good. If we have it this Saturday, all students will come.			
Jeff: What will we do at the party?			
Alice: We will play games and drink some banana milk shakes.			
Jeff: (3)	?		
Alice: Well, first, peel the bananas and cut them up.			
Jeff: (4)?			
Alice: We need three bananas. Then, put the bananas and yogurt in the blender and turn on the			
blender. And we will get the delicious banana milk shake.			
Jeff: That's wonderful! I'll come to help. Will we invite the teachers to the party?			
Alice: (5) I think they will be happy to come	· ·		
Jeff: Good idea. If we do that, everyone will be happy.			
书面表达			
电影《我和我的家乡》于2020年10月上映后, 受到了大家的喜爱。 计	该片讲述了我国不		
同地域的美丽家乡以及人们为了家乡建设奋斗拼搏的故事。作为一名中学生,你的理			
想家乡是什么样子?你的理想是什么?为了家乡的未来建设你会做什么?请以"My			
hometown in ten years"为题写一篇短文。			
要求:			
1. 书写规范, 语句通顺, 语法正确。			
2 要点全面, 内容充实, 构思合理。可适当发挥。不少于80词。			

- 3. 不得出现任何真实人名、校名及其它相关信息。

My Hometown in Ten years